
 
 

Milton St. John’s CE Primary School 

Newsletter 
 

Monday 8 May  
 
 
Remember to subscribe to the newsletter on our website to receive an electronic 
copy.   
 
There are no assemblies this week due to the Key Stage 2 SATs. 
 
SATs 
Please make sure children arrive promptly to school to minimise disruption to our Class 6 
children. 
 
Netball tournament 
Our Year 5 & 6 netball players took part in a tournament at St Damien’s Science College recently. 
Each team played their best against 3 teams from the Tameside area and Year 6 came second in 
their group and Year 5 came third in their group. Well done to all who took part and a big thank 
you to Miss Gee and Mrs Dixon for arranging for us to take part in this event. 
 
School Playground Equipment 
Following ongoing negotiations with the school playground equipment supplier, the contractors 
have now completed the replacements and repairs to the school play equipment and the final 
stage of resurfacing works have been scheduled to take place this week. 
 
Summer Fair 
We are organising a Summer Fair on Thursday 13 July with the help of the PTA. In order for the 
fair to take place, we need plenty of volunteers to help run the event. Please contact the PTA via 
their Facebook page or let the School Office know if you are able to help in any way.  
 
Land on Spring Street 
Following on from the letter sent on 31 March and the meeting recently held at St John’s Church, 
it has been brought to our attention by a local resident that the land has currently been removed 
from auction for the short term.  To help save this land from future development, the local 
residents are circulating a petition which the school is supporting as this land is used by Parents 
at drop off/pick up time. Please take time to sign this petition if it is something you feel strongly 
about.  
 
Healthy Eating Week 
We are holding a ‘Healthy Me’ week on the week beginning the 19 June. We are appealing to 
anyone who has a job or special interest in healthy eating, exercise, dental care or wellbeing and 
would be willing to come in to school and talk to groups of children about their job. We would 
really appreciate any help in making the week more memorable for the children. If you think you 
could help, please contact Miss Crompton, Mrs Fernley, Miss Rodgers or the school office.  
 
Parking around school 
We have had a further complaint from one of our residents concerning parking on Woodmeadow 
Court. This is private land so please could I stress how important it is for us to maintain a good 
relationship with our neighbours.  Please do not park on Woodmeadow Court and do not block 
driveways and also double parking can be extremely dangerous.   
 



 
 

 
 

Community News 
 
 

'Z'ing-It!' Is an exciting new singing group for children who simply love to sing, whether that is 
the latest chart hits, popular oldies or film and stage classics.  

Come and join us at Tumbles Play Centre in Mossley, every Thursday from 6pm - 7pm. 
For more information find the 'Zing-It!' page on Facebook or telephone Kirsty on 07966 599789.  

 
 
 

Church News 
 
 

Church Services 
 

25 May 2017        2.30pm  St George’s School Ascension Day Eucharist @ St George’s 
25 May 2017        7.00pm Ascension Day United communion @ St John’s  
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 
8 – 12 May      SATs Week for all Class 6  
15 – 18 May  Bikeability Class 6 (AM only) 
17 May  Class Photographs 
19 May  Class 4 assembly 
25 May  Parents meeting for Kingswood trip 
26 May  Class 1 assembly 
16 – 19 June  Kingswood trip for Class 6 
23 June  Class 3 assembly 
30 June  Class 2 assembly 
13 July  Summer Fair 
14 July  Reception assembly (Mrs Smith) 
21 July  Reception assembly (Miss Bates) 
25 July  Class 6 Presentation Evening @ 6.00pm 
26 July  Leavers Assembly @ 9.00am 
26 July  Parents vs. Leavers @ 2.00pm 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Our focus this week is ‘Strength’  
May we always believe in ourselves, and 

regardless of our age, never be afraid to ask for 
help and support.  

“If God brings you to it, he will bring you through 
it” 

 


